
Holland Conservation Commission 

  
Minutes of Commission meeting held on June 29, 2004. 
  
Present: Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson, Steven Anderstrom, Patricia Caron, Howard Fife, Art 

Fusco, Helen Kreiger and James Wettlaufer. 

  

7:00 p.m.  Chairperson called the meeting to order. 
  
7:05 p.m.  Debbie Tierney graciously witnessed and notarized the signatures of the HCC 
members for the Order of Conditions for Project File #184-176 for Shirley Catsavas. 
  
7:15 p.m.  Minutes of Commission Meeting held on June22, 2004 were read.  Motion made by 
Steven Anderstrom to accept the minutes as read seconded by Helen Kreiger and accepted by 
all. 
  
7:20 p.m.  Old Business 
  

The HCC received a Certified Letter sent on June 24, 2004 from Raymond and Barbara 
Korny.  The letter contained concerns of a road, approximately 30’ wide by 1½ to 2 
miles long being cut into the woods, the removal and/or replacement of a culvert.  The 
Korny’s are concerned that new wetlands are being created on their property. 
  
Also, Mary vandenBerg received a phone call from a Mr. Griffin from the New England 
Environmental in Amherst, MA stating that he had received a call from Thomas Gould 
requesting him to do wetlands evaluation.  He was to meet with Mr. Gould on 
Wednesday, June 30, 2004. 
  
Art Fusco made a motion that a Cease and Desist Order be issued to Thomas Gould 
seconded by James Wettlaufer.  All were in favor. Mr. Gould may be in violation of 
Wetlands Regulation under M.G.L. c. 131, para. 40 and requires a Notice of Intent.  
The Enforcement Order will be sent by Certified Mail.  A copy is also being sent to the 
Springfield DEP. 

  
8:20 p.m.  Robert Scott appeared before the HCC and was informed that we are still 
investigating the types of plants that can be used along his “Coir Log” wall.  Mark Farrell is 
presently investigating for the HCC. 
  
8:30 p.m.  Procedure Sheet #03-0865 issued to owner Adina Marcucci.  Cindy Poirier, Realtor 
represented William R. Cantell of 3 Marcy Pl., Map 22-B-2. to build a single-family dwelling.  
Motion to approve this project as shown on the stamped plans indicating a silt fence between the 
work area and wetlands was made by Steven Anderstrom seconded by Helen Kreiger and 
approved by all.  Procedure sheet signed by Mary vandenBerg. 
  
8:45 p.m.  The HCC received on June 24, 2004 a Certified package sent by Jalbert Engineering 
containing 2 Notices of Intent with enclosed File Nos. from the DEP. 
     File No. 184-177 assigned to Elias Hanna, project location Lot 4, 88 Sturbridge Rd., Map B-
46.4; 



     File No. 184-178 assigned to Elias Hanna, project location Lot 5, 90 Sturbridge Rd., Map B-
46.5. 
Public Hearings will be held on July 20, 2004 at 7:30 and 8:00 p.m.  Legal Ads will be posted in 
The Republican. 
A Check of $137.50 for a “Notice of Intent” filing fee was included for each notice. 
  
Motion to adjourn made by Helen Kreiger, seconded by Patricia Caron. Meeting adjourned at 
9:10 p.m. 

  
Respectfully submitted by: 
  

Patricia J. Caron, Secretary 
  

Copies to:  Selectmen, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector, 

Highway Surveyor, File and HCC Chairperson  

  

 


